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THE TERM AHEAD FROM THE SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM  

Dear parents, students, and staff,   

A very warm welcome to all of our new and 

returning families. We hope you enjoyed a 

summer vacation filled with fun and exciting 

memories with your loved ones. As always, we 

had the pleasure of meeting all of our Year 7 and 

10 students who seem to have settled in and are 

quickly learning what it is like to be an IB learner.  

 

 

Photo left to right: Jane Manwaring, Kath Kayrooz, Kerry Bullock, Tanya Haggarty (Russell Hams absent) 
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Our Senior Leadership Team is grateful and elated to continue this journey with you. Via events and special 

occasions, we have had the chance to meet many of you and your children, and we look forward to building 

a strong relationship with all of you in the upcoming year. As we enter this new school year, we want to let 

you know that our staff will be focusing on our positive education program that has strong links with having a 

growth mindset. Our program is not just for students, it is for all members of our community as we believe 

that every person within our community should always be growing and learning. Despite obstacles that may 

arise, we must always believe in our ability to rise above challenges and come out stronger on the other end. 

A well-educated citizenry is an economic and social necessity. The Mckinsey report 2017 took a data-driven 

approach to consider whether mindsets matter? If so, to what extent? The data analysed was the 2015 

Program for International Student Assessment (PISA), administered by the Organisation for Economic Co-

operation and Development (OECD). Broad in scale and scope, PISA covered more than half a million 

students in 72 countries. What makes PISA so powerful is that it goes beyond the numbers, asking students, 

principals, teachers, and parents a series of questions about their practice, attitudes, behaviours, and 

resources. 

By applying advanced analytics and machine learning, they have identified factors that play a critical role in 

student achievement. After controlling for all other factors, student growth mindsets are twice more predictive 

of studentsô PISA scores than even their home environment and demographics. This finding, and its 

magnitude, is consistent across all five regions, which amplifies its importance. 

At our commencement assembly our principal spoke to our students about having a growth mindset. Students 

with a ñgrowth mindsetò- those who believe they can succeed if they work hard - performed 9 to 17 percent 

better on PISA than those with a ñfixed mindsetò - those who believe their capabilities are static. 

In this newsletter edition we would like to focus on how parents can help their child with developing a growth 

mindset so that they can thrive. Research shows that parents can have a powerful impact on their childrenôsô 

mindset. The language you use and the actions you take show your children about what you expect. Giving 

process praise, talking about the brain, accepting mistakes as learning opportunities, and understanding the 

role of emotions in learning are all practices you can begin today. 

The way we praise our children can have a profound impact on their mindset. Research on praise and 

mindsets shows that when we praise children for being smart, it promotes a fixed mindset. It sends a message 

that their accomplishments are trait-based, and tied to something innate. In contrast, praising kids for working 

hard promotes a growth mindset. It sends a message that the childôs effort is what led them to success. Want 

more tips on what to say, and what not to say, when praising your kids?  
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SAY THIS, NOT THAT! 

 Say This Not That 

      ñI can see you worked so 

hard on this!ò 
ñYou are so smart!ò 

ñIt seems like itôs time to try a 

new strategyò 

ñItôs okay. Maybe youôre just 

not cut out for this!ò 

ñI like watching you do thatò ñYouôre a natural at that!ò 

ñIt looks like that was too easy for 

you. Letôs find you something 

challenging so your brain can 

grow.ò 

ñThatôs right! You did that so 

quickly and easily; great job!ò 

ñThatôs not right. You donôt 

understand this yet. What 

strategies can you try to 

understand it better?ò 

ñThatôs not right. Are you 

paying attention in class? It 

seems like youôre not even 

trying.ò 

ñThat was really hard. Your effort 

has paid off! Next time youôll be 

ready for this kind of challenge!ò 

ñThat was really hard. Iôm so 

glad itôs over and you donôt 

have to do that again.ò 

ñYouôve worked so hard to 

become a good writer. You 

should challenge yourself with an 

advanced class, and learn 

something you donôt know how to 

do yet.ò 

ñYou have a real talent for 

writing. You should take a 

creative writing class 

because youôre so good at it.ò 

 

TALK ABOUT THE BRAIN 

The brain is far more malleable than we once thought. Teaching our children that they actually have control 

over growing their brains through the actions they take is empowering! Tell your children that when they work 

hard, thatôs the feeling of their neurons connecting. The dendrites are reaching out to other dendrites, trying 

to connect to make a stronger brain. What strengthens those connections is practice, asking questions, and 

actively participating in learning. When children learn that their brains physically change with effort, it leads 

to increased motivation and achievement.  

 ACCEPT MISTAKES AS LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES 

One of the best ways you can model a growth mindset is to speak candidly about the mistakes youôve made, 

and what youôve learned from them. Speak positively about your mistakes and struggles, and this will show 

your children that taking risks and making mistakes are a natural part of the learning process. Explain to your 

children that trying hard at things is what helps us grow, and you canôt be perfect when you try something 

hard! 
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UNDERSTAND THE ROLE OF EMOTIONS IN LEARNING 

When we get angry, scared, or feel threatened, our fight or flight response is activated. This can happen 

anytime, whether weôre scared of a spider or scared of maths! Our brains are wired to protect us when we 

feel threatened, and stress symptoms such as sweating, stomach cramps, and your mind going blank are 

completely normal. There are strategies we can use when the fight or flight response tries to take over, to 

help us learn. One of those strategies is called Square Breathing and it helps to break down the adrenaline 

that is flooding the bloodstream and preventing learning from occurring. 

 

 

 

POSITIVE EDUCATION 

Our school is a Positive Education school. Positive Education brings together the science of Positive 

Psychology with best practice teaching to encourage and support individuals, schools and communities to 

flourish. Flourishing refers to a combination of ófeeling good and doing wellô. Positive Education focuses on 

specific skills that assist students to strengthen their relationships, build positive emotions, enhance personal 

resilience, promote mindfulness and encourage a healthy lifestyle. 

If we understand the positive psychology behind flourishing ourselves, we can begin to assist others to 

improve their own well-being.  Parents are at the foreground of this, as although teens are seeking 

independence, the informed guidance and support of parents is an important ingredient for academic success.  

 

HERE ARE 11 WAYS YOU CAN HELP YOUR CHILD ON THEIR TRACK TO SUCCESS: 

1. Attending Parent Information Evenings and Parent-Teacher Interviews 
Teens succeed better in school when parents openly support their academic efforts.  Attending these 

events is a great way to get to know your childôs teachers and understand the goals, priorities, and 

expectations of the school. 

2. Visiting the School and its Website 
Understanding the school and its policies and procedures can help you connect with your child when 

you talk about the school day with them. Knowing their teachers, facilities, calendar for assessment 

and events, and other resources, means students and parents can feel like they understand one 

another, which is incredibly important when school makes up much of their daily lives. 

https://www.mindsetworks.com/parents/growth-mindset-parenting#square-breathing-modal-window
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3. Support Home Learning Expectations 
As studentsô progress through high school, homework and assessment becomes more rigorous and 

achievement can become more significant for their future pathway goals.  Ensuring your child has a 

quiet, well-lit, distraction-free place to study can assist them in their organisation and productivity, 

ultimately reducing stress over the completion of their homework on time.   

A distraction-free environment means no phone, TV, or websites other than those related to their 

tasks.  Checking in on your child every now and then, supporting them meeting their targets, 

encouraging them to ask for help if they need it, and making sure they maintain a balance between 

study, co-curricular, and their own wellbeing, are some ways you can help them. 

4. Sending Your Child to School Ready to Learn 
A nutritious breakfast fuels your child and prepares them for the day.  In general, students who eat 

breakfast have more energy and achieve better in school.  Providing breakfast foods that are rich in 

whole grains, fibre, proteins and low in sugar can help boost your childôs attention span, concentration, 

and memory. If running late, on-the-go options like fruit, nuts, yoghurt, or a peanut butter and banana 

sandwich are nutritious and full of good energy. It is a good idea to also send a healthy snack to eat 

between classes. 

5. Sleep 
Students also need the right amount of sleep in order to be alert and ready to learn all day.  8 to 9 
hours of sleep are recommended, however, this is often not achieved while students manage classes, 
home learning, co-curricular activities, and friendships.  Lack of sleep is linked to decreased 
attentiveness, decreased short-term memory, inconsistent performance, and delayed response time.  
 

6. Instilling Organisational Skills 
Learning and mastering the skill of organisation, staying focussed, and seeing work through to the 

end will help students in just about everything they do.  Students who develop organisational skills 

during school, will be better prepared for future study and their careers.  Parents and caregivers can 

help their children with organisation by creating a calendar, making to-do lists, and keeping 

assessment dates and tasks clearly outlined in binders, notebooks or folders. 

7. Offering Help with Study 
Planning ahead is vital to helping your child juggle assignments and assessment across multiple 

subjects.  Breaking down tasks into smaller chunks and sticking to the study calendar can help keep 

your child focussed and productive.  If a student has found a study schedule that stops them from 

experiencing high stress and can complete activities on time, then they may not need assistance here.  

However, there may be times when they need your help. 

8. Know the Behaviour Policies 
The school rules cover the expectations of students, including the consequences when these are not 

met, including: dress codes, behaviours, use of electronic devices, acceptable language, and bullying. 

Knowing what behaviour is expected and what is not accepted and showing alignment between 

school and home can assist students in viewing both environments as safe, caring, supportive places 

that work together to help them succeed. 

9. Getting Involved 
Some students are happy to see their parents involved with their school, while others can find it 

embarrassing.  It is always important to first know the views of your child, however, if they are in 

support of your involvement, joining communities at the school can be a great way of showing how 
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interested you are in your childôs education.  Joining the P&C is a great way at SMT to become 

involved and support your student through our school community. 

10. Taking Attendance Seriously 
Students should take a sick day if they ever have a fever, are nauseated, vomiting, or other significant 

illnesses.  Otherwise, it is important that students arrive at school on time every day.  This is so 

important as although students can catch up on work, the focussed, teacher-led environment of 

learning is lost, and catching up on class work, projects, tests, and homework can become stressful 

and interfere with their future learning. 

If you child resists attending school it is important to talk with them to work out how to best make them 

feel comfortable going to school.  SMT has two Guidance Officers that students can see about anxiety, 

stress, or other problems or worries they are having.  If your child is embarrassed telling you their 

worries, this is a good person to refer them to. 

11. Making Time to Talk about School 
Because students spend so much of the day outside of the home ï at school, co-curricular activities, 

jobs, studying, or with peers ï staying connected can be challenging for parents and caregivers.  Each 

part of a studentôs life is central to their wellbeing, and parents and caregivers are anchors for 

providing love, guidance, and support.   Making efforts to talk with your child every day is important 

to maintain your connection and let them know that what goes on in school is important to you.  

Communication is a two-way street and listening to each other openly and responding to each other 

in a supporting way can improve the relationship from both sides. 

 STUDENT LEADERSHIP 

Congratulations to all of our students who 

are taking on a leadership role this year 

and for accepting this responsibility with 

real enthusiasm.  We look forward to the 

differences you will make in such an 

important role.  You are role models for all 

of our students and your guidance is 

beneficial to fortifying our QASMT 

community. 

 

 

 

     OUR 2020 ACADEMY CAPTAINS 

     Photo left to right: Jacklyn OôBrien, Ewan Beach, Alexander Oelkers and Grace Milne 

 

Forming our ARC Team 2020 are our Academy Captains and House Captains. Another important team at 

QASMT is our House Team, which involves the House Captains, House Vice-Captains, and CAS Captains. 
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STAFFING UPDATES:  

Due to significant expansion, we welcome many new staff to QASMT.  

SURNAME, Name Subjects 

BRAY, Ross PHE, I&S, Design 

CARRINGTON, Victoria Psychology 

CHEN, Andrew Mathematics 

CULLEN, Brock HoD I&S Psychology 

HOLLAND, Rylie PHE 

HOUGH, Aurelie French & German 

KNOWLES, Sandra Design & ITGS 

LURJE, Zachary HoD English 

MARTIN, Andrea Chemistry 

MCNAUGHTON, Andrew Instrumental Music 

MESINA, Reina Science and mathematics 

MOORE, Stewart Economics & Business Management 

MOYSE, Alexandra English, Latin 

NILAND-ROWE, Ben English 

PHILAVANE, Saengdao Biology 

PLUMMER, Kris German 

POTTER, Frances Mathematics 

PRASAD, Deva Biology & Science 

QUINN, Caitlin English & I&S 

RADLOFF, Megan Mathematics 

REDDY, Neha HD Da Vinci 

SNELL, Victoria English 

THOMPSON, Gregory Music 

THWAITS, Rachel Biology 

TOWERS, Dani Visual Arts 

TURNER, Daniel French, Spanish 

VASCO, Joao PHE & Spanish 
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QASMT IS GROWING 

Demand for places at QASMT continues to increase, especially since the introduction of our Year 7 cohort.  

Our enrolment is currently at 1068 students, the largest QASMT has ever been, with further growth in 2021. 

With our growth this year comes a growth in teaching staff and I would like to formally introduce and welcome 

all of our new teachers. 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS 

As always, we are incredibly proud of all of our Year 12 graduates in their achievements last year.  Their 

commitment to the IB program and QASMT ensures positive outcomes that only herald the success of all 

students.  The support of our staff network creates a healthy learning environment for our students and our 

teacher accessibility provides for students to achieve their personal best. 

Playing a significant role in individual student guidance and success are our House Deans.  Last year our 

House Deans provided a central role in tracking, monitoring and coaching our students. Our Guidance Officer 

also worked with our students ensuring that our students were awarded their preferred QTAC preferences.  

2019 marked a significant achievement for our students and for the Academy.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was also one of our best years ever for overall results.  100% of graduating students attained their IB 

Diploma, 93% of students exceeded the world average Diploma score and 70% achieved an OP equivalent* 

1-5.  

* with adjustment factors 
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CORE PRIORITIES 

At QASMT our continuous improvement journey is important in ensuring all students reach their potential. 

Our core priorities are central to this and reflect our success beliefs.  Our 2020 core priorities are: 

1. Engage Learners 
2. Empower Teachers 
3. Ensure Success 
 

QASMT EXPANSION 

2020 saw the opening of our amazing STEM precinct. This building includes new collaborative classroom 

spaces, purpose-built MakerSpace, Robotics and Design Labs, a university style Research lab, Physics labs 

and staffrooms for Technology and Arts, Individuals and Society, as well as Science. Our Directors, Deputies, 

Principal, Business Manager and Corporate Services Manager are also located in the new building.  We also 

have new locker areas co-located with respective House Deans. As well as these major adjustments, over 

the holidays general maintenance was undergone on the grounds and all facilities in order to maintain the 

high quality of our school. 

All of our changes have been aligned with supporting student wellbeing and academic success. I am 

confident that 2020 will be a fantastic year for all our community and I am looking forward to meeting all of 

our new parents at upcoming parent information evenings, P&C meetings and events.  

The beginning of a new year is the perfect time to refreshðwhether you want to jumpstart your personal 

goals, make meaningful decisions at home and with your school work, or find your inner centre.  This is the 

perfect time to stop playing old messages about who we think we are and make a bold statement to record 

a new, improved message.  

Kath Kayrooz, Tanya Haggarty, Kerry Bullock, Russell Hams, Jane Manwaring 
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THE TERM AHEAD FROM THE DIRECTOR OF SENIOR YEARS 

A very warm welcome back to Term 1 2020.  

For our Year 12 students, this is an important and busy term for them. They 

would have been working on their Extended Essay and some IB assignments 

while enjoying their summer holiday. Many of these assignments, draft or final, 

would be due for submission this term. It is important that our Year 12 

students organise their study plan to allow reasonable time for each of these 

items. Information on IB assignment submission protocols has been 

distributed to the Year 12 students. In week 6 when I speak with them, I would 

further reiterate the importance of organisation, as well as adherence to due 

dates and academic integrity. The revised óIB Assessment and Guidance 

Handbook 2020ô which was distributed in late 2019, also available on QASMT 

website, contains comprehensive information on IB assessment matters. The 

Appendix 3 of this document lists all the due dates of all IB assessments for 2019 and 2020. It will be useful 

for parents and students to be familiar with the content of this document, in particular, Appendix 3. I wish all 

the Year 12 a very fruitful and successful year ahead. 

For our Year 11 students, you would be excited to begin your IB journey after reflection upon what you 

have gained in Year 10 through the IB Preparation Programme over the holidays. Your reflection would 

have informed you of your strengths and also the areas you would like to develop. These could be 

academic, sporting or social. In the Diploma Programme you have the opportunities to explore these areas 

through your subjects, Extended Essay, Theory of Knowledge and of course Creativity, Activity and Service 

(CAS). Be a risk taker and embrace every opportunity and challenge that comes your way. With the right 

mindset, you will find the Diploma Programme provides you with a very fulfilling experience. I wish you all 

the best for the year ahead.  

It is always very exciting to welcome our Year 10 students. Coming into a new school, getting used to the 

new environment and new friends would have been challenging but also exciting. In week 3, Year 10 

students will be going on the Year 10 camp, which is a fabulous activity for them to cultivate new 

friendships and develop stronger bond with students in their cohort. Having positive and strong 

relationships with peers is very important in helping Year 10 students cope with the ups and downs coming 

their way. One of the IB Learner Attributes is being open-minded and I would encourage our Year 10s to be 

open-minded to embrace and appreciate the new experiences ahead of them. We look forward to 

celebrating with our Year 10s on their successes and also supporting them through the challenges they 

may face. 

Meng-Yin Leong, Director of Senior Years 
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THE TERM AHEAD FROM THE DIRECTOR OF MIDDLE YEARS  

WELCOME YEAR 7!  

It is with absolute delight that we welcomed our newest cohort of Year 7 

students to our SMT community. It has been wonderful to see their high levels 

of energy, enthusiasm and anticipation for learning, as well as the new 

connections and friendships developing between students. I am particularly 

grateful to our Year 8 students who have supported and assisted our new 

students as they navigate their new school environment.  

 

Special thanks also goes to our House Deans for their leadership in the 

delivery of this weekôs Year 7 Orientation Program. Primarily, it has been a 

week of learning new routines 

and procedures, finding where things are, developing 

strategies to support effective work habits and learning about 

the International Baccalaureate, Middle Years Program. 

Students have also reviewed the schoolôs high-expectations 

and standards for student behaviour, the wearing of school 

uniforms, student attendance, homework, the use of 

technology and academic integrity. Policy documents on these 

topics have been previously forwarded to parents and we 

recommend that you read them to ensure a consistent 

message is delivered to students. They are also available on 

the school website. 

 

PREPARING TO BE ORGANISED 

Term 1 promises to be a time of great change for both our incoming 

and continuing students as they transition back from holidays. 

Parents can support their children through this settling-in phase by 

ensuring the establishment of daily and weekly routines.  

Formalising routines into a timetable 

will help students to plan their days and 

to remember what they need to do 

each day. Remember, the school diary 

is a most valuable too, and it is essential that students keep it close, and bring it 

to and from school every day. This will give students an opportunity to not only 

see what activities are coming up but to also update their diary daily. Routinely 

checking the diary each morning and night will support students to be well 

prepared for learning.   

 


